
SUNSET PALMS SOCIAL CLUB MEETING MINUTES 
Tuesday, April 2, 2024 

 
Sunset Palms Club House 
 
Jamie Calandra called the meeting to order at 10:15 a.m. Committee members 
present were Jamie Calandra, President, Joan Murphy, Vice President, Billie Barnes, 
Treasurer, Carol Perasso, Secretary, Kevin Lawrence, Communication Volunteer and 
Ed Burke, Sargent at Arms. 27 people were in attendance. 
Minutes: Motion was made to accept the minutes from March 5, 2024. Motion was 
approved and carried. 
Treasurer’s Report: Billie reported a bank balance of $7,631.19. A detailed report 
of expenses is attached. Motion to accept the budget was made, approved and 
carried. 
Old Business: 
Social events during April included the Pancake Breakfast, Karaoke, Dance, 
Educational Series, Bingo, Music Bingo, Ice Cream Social, Art Show and Music at the 
Lake. 
New Business: 
4/6 Pancake Breakfast – Luau tickets will be available in the Library at 9 a.m. 
Residents $5 and Non-residents $12 This will be a catered event.  
4/9 Pot Luck Dinner 5:30 
4/13 Luau at the Lake 3 – 7 
4/20 Music at the Lake with Stan (music) and J &J Food Truck (hot dogs and 
hamburgers) 3 p.m. 
4/21 Music Bingo $10 includes food 5p.m. 
After discussion, it was decided that Thanksgiving and Easter will be celebrated 
with Pot Luck Dinners next season. 
The Christmas Dinners will be held on Dec. 17 and 18, 2024. Discussion was held 
and Pat Boesch volunteered to research catering for this event. Looking for people 
to volunteer to help organize this event. 
Darlene Arsenault announced that there will be one more line dance on 4/5/24 
from 11 to 12 noon. Starting next December the time will be 11- 12 and in Jan. the 
time will be 10:45 to 12 noon. 
There will be NO veggie truck this month. 
Discussion: Kevin Lawrence spoke about the increase in theft in the Park. Reminder 
to keep bicycles, etc. locked or stored in shed or screen rooms. Folks shared that 
Apple has a tracking device that can be purchased. Don Barnes and the 
Neighborhood Watch Committee are working with Pinellas Park Police to determine 
ways to improve safety in the Park. Most of all, if you see something, call the police. 
DO NOT APPROACH OR TRY TO DETER THE THIEF!! 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Carol Perasso, Secretary 



 
 

 
 
 
 


